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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 182-D
Committee: Public Safety 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring officers to identify themselves to the public  

	Sponsors: By Council Members Torres, Williams, Chin, Levine, Mendez, Reynoso, Dromm, Johnson, Palma, Richards, Rose, Rosenthal, Kallos, Rodriguez, Levin, King, Menchaca, Miller, Cumbo, Ferreras-Copeland, Barron, Cornegy, Lancman, Espinal, Eugene, Koslowitz, Cohen, Salamanca, Mealy, Van Bramer, Treyger, Gentile, Perkins


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Int. No. 182-D would require the New York City Police Department (NYPD) to provide a business card and the reasons for law enforcement activity during certain interactions with the public. 
Effective Date: This local law would take effect 9 months after it becomes law.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2020
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY19
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$5.9 million
	$3.8 million
	$3.8 million

	Net
	($5.9 million)
	($3.8 million)
	($3.8 million)


Impact on Revenues:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is estimated that Proposed Intro. No. 182-D would require the NYPD to supply all officers with business cards which would cost approximately $5.9 million for the initial purchase. On an ongoing basis, it is estimated that the NYPD would spend approximately $3.8 million each year to purchase business cards for newly hired and promoted officers and to resupply business cards as necessary. It is therefore estimated that the baseline impact on expenditure of Proposed Intro. No. 182-D would be approximately $3.8 million a year. 
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: General Fund 

Sources of Information:  New York City Police Department 




New York City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared by:
Steve Riester, Senior Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, Finance Division
Regina Poreda Ryan Deputy Director, Finance Division
Legislative History: This legislation was first introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 801-2012 on February 29, 2012.  The bill was re-introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 182-2014 on March 12, 2014 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee). The legislation was amended after introduction and the Committee considered the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 182-A at a hearing on June 29, 2015, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended three more times and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 182-D, will be considered by the Committee on December 18, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Intro. No. 182-D will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 19, 2017.
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